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Fri 15 Nov
Assembly - Hosted by  T/1 Colling

Mon 18 Nov
School Council Meeting - 5:45pm

Tue 19 Nov
Preschool “Come and Play” Evening

       5:00 - 6:00pm

Thu 21 Nov
DMS Young Achievers Day

Fri 22 Nov
Preschool “Come and Play” Morning

       8:30 - 9:30am

Supervision
starts from... 
Supervision
starts from... 

School 
starts at...
School 
starts at...

Dear Families, 

I had the pleasure of attending the Charles Darwin University
Children’s University graduation yesterday evening. We had
ten students who graduated from this program in 2024. To
graduate students had to collect hours of learning after
school. Hours could be collected from participating in a
variety of extra-curricula activities. 
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Wagaman Primary School acknowledges the traditional custodians
of the land on which we learn, the Larrakia people. We respect their
Elders, past, present and emerging. 
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Congratulations to:
Anna, Angeline, Dimitrios and Jorja on receiving the National
Bronze Award for 30 hours of learning in the Children’s University
Program.
Josef, Willa, Daisy, Lindsay and Leah on receiving the National
Silver Award for 65 hours of learning in the Children’s University
Program.
Skylah, for not only doing a fabulous job as emcee for the evening,
but also on receiving the National Gold Award for 100 hours of
learning in the Children’s University Program.

A very special thank you to Mr Mairou and Ms Melinda who coordinated
and ran this program throughout the year. 

Today, our Learning Commission participated in the annual NTLC expo with the Minister for Education.
This was a great opportunity to share our 2024 work and to see the work of all NTLC schools. Our
Learning Commission have worked hard over the past two years to focus on building reading
engagement at Wagaman. Amongst their many initiatives was the book swap set up at the front of the
school. 



We currently have both Speech Therapy and Occupational Therapy (OT)
students working with our early years students as part of their final
placements. Last week, we welcomed OT students, Jess Bloom and Olivia
Ran to Wagaman. The students have started running small group therapy
sessions. This work has been made possible by our partnership with CDU
and an Allied Health grant we received. Speech Therapy students, Lydia
and Bianca, have set up a speech information board on the noticeboard
in the foyer of our school. Please take a few minutes to view the board
and read the valuable information.

Healthy eating habits are vital to overall health and fitness. We ask that
students refrain from bringing fast food to school. In a school day,
students need to be able to learn and regulate their emotions. To support
them to do this, it is vital that they have a variety of healthy food. We
have a dedicated 10 minutes of eating time at lunch to support students
to eat prior to going and playing. 

School Council will hold their final meeting of the year this coming
Monday evening. The meeting is held in the meeting room, at the
front of the school and begins at 5:45pm. All are welcome to attend.
Council members are selected in February each year at our Annual
General Meeting. I urge families to consider joining council. It is a
great way to have a say in the operation of the school and connect
with both staff and other families. 

This weekend, our Year 5/6 Kids in Space team will
travel to Adelaide with Ms Vavlas and Mr Russell to
attend the national Kids in Space showcase. Our
students are excited about this wonderful opportunity.
They have even designed their own shirts to wear. The
showcase will be held at the Australian Space Discovery
Centre on Sunday evening and most of the day Monday.
We wish them well for their adventure and look forward
to hearing their stories when they get back.



We are currently formulating classes for 2025. If your children will not be
returning to Wagaman, please let our front office team know. We do
have places available in all year levels for 2025. If you know of anyone
interested in enrolling their child or children, please ask them to come in
and make an appointment to meet with me. If you have any special
requests or considerations regarding your child’s class placement for
2025, please arrange a time to meet me or send me an email. 

Looking forward to seeing everyone at our end of year celebration
activities.

Kind Regards,

Mandy McKinnon
Principal



2025 INTENTIONS
If your child/ren will not be returning to Wagaman in 2025, please let
us know by phoning the school office 89226011 or sending an email to
wagaman.school@education.nt.gov.au.

Please let us know what school your child/ren will attend.    

Classes for 2025 will be finalised in the final weeks of Term 4. If you
wish us to give consideration to special requests for your child’s
placement, please email the Principal,
mandy.mckinnon@education.nt.gov.au.

Our attendance has continued to track at 89% in
the year to date. We would love to increase this
to at least 90% by the end of the year. Well
done, to 1/2 Kneller, 3/4 Fulton, 4/5 Bevan, 5/6
Mairou and 5/6 Vavlas who have attendance of
90% or above. 

mailto:wagaman.school@education.nt.gov.au
mailto:mandy.mckinnon@education.nt.gov.au
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Have you ever wondered how computers actually work? 
This term, our class has been exploring the world of digital technologies. Students have been
learning how digital systems work, and how computer hardware and software work together to
complete tasks using instructions written in various coding languages. 

At the heart of these languages is binary - from Latin binarius meaning ‘consisting of two’.

Binary code is how people communicate with computers. All information sent to a computer is
actually transmitted through a series of on/off electrical signals, which are represented as a
series of ones and zeros. 

We had fun combining creativity and technology by making binary bracelets. Students created
bracelets where each bead pattern represented letters in binary code. 





 

 KIDS IN SPACE
NATIONAL SHOWCASE

2024
We are thrilled to announce that 8 students
from 5/6 Vavlas are getting ready to head to
Adelaide this Saturday to compete in the
national Kids in Space competition, after
having won the NT competition. 

Their innovative project focuses on designing
a rover for search and rescue in burning
buildings. This rover aims to provide critical
assistance to firefighters and emergency
responders by detecting signs of life and
navigating hazardous environments,
enhancing the effectiveness and safety of
rescue missions.

A special thank you to Craig, from Hard North, for
donating shirts and bringing the students design
to life.

We wish our students the best of luck in the
national competition!

TEAM NT WAGAMAN PRIMARY SCHOOL: 
Rupankita, Cleopatra, Nayana, Olivia, Sophie, Alveena, Cyrus,
Wei-Ze 
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Hector the Road
Safety Cat

2025 Transition
Parent

Information Night
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2024 
NT Learning

Commission Expo



WHAT EVENTS HAVE

WE HAD AT WAGAMAN?

WHAT EVENTS HAVE
WE HAD AT WAGAMAN?

CDU Children’s
University

Graduation

After School
Outback

Taekwondo
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https://www.ntms.net.au/enrolment-forms
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We have had many
children asking to
borrow hats. Please
check that your child
has a hat with them,
everyday!
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 ORDER
RECESS AND

LUNCH
ONLINE!

Education Is Everything



 COMMUNITY NOTICES

https://events.humanitix.com/2024-variety-nt-santa-fun-run?hxchl=mkt-loc&hxref=australia%2Flee-point
https://www.wicksees.com.au/book-online
https://www.wicksees.com.au/book-online
https://events.humanitix.com/2024-variety-nt-santa-fun-run?hxchl=mkt-loc&hxref=australia%2Flee-point

